
Inside this issue: 

Wardens Message 2 

St Johnõs in History 3 

Corporation/

Treasurer  

Ladies Group  

Fall Bible Study  

4 

Building/Property  

Mens Club  

 

5 

Harvest Tea/  

PWRDF 

 

6/7  

ACTS 

Christ Church  

8 

Smyth Lecture  

Pictorial Directory  

9 

you goes to Bob Ford, 
Susan Adams and 
Revõd Barbara Sykes 
for all your help during 
the Festival. 
 
Sincerely, 
Chris Sharpe 
General Manager 

Our patrons tell us that 
listening to a world 
class performance, en-
hanced by the wonder-
ful acoustics and the 
magnificent setting 
that is St. John's, is a 
moving and memora-
ble experience not 
soon forgotten - we 

think that they are 
right!   
We are very grateful to 
St Johns for the use of 
the church each Festi-
val and throughout the 
year, and for all the 
extra help that so 
many parishioners pro-
vide. A special thank 

A Note from Elora 

Festival & Singers  

As the fall begins, the 

fullness of life in a 

parish comes alive 

again after a quieter 

August. The wonder-

ful Elora Festival is a 

very pleasant 

memory. Musicians 

and volunteers are 

recovering from a job 

well done. The quar-

tet who led the ser-

vices in August filled 

the church with mu-

sic. Soon the full choir 

will return and the 

normal pattern of 

worship services will 

resume.   

I was asked to contin-

ue the Interim. As 

some of you know, I 

am retired after nine-

teen years of parish 

ministry in the Dio-

cese of Toronto and 

twelve years in Inter-

im ministry in the 

Diocese of Niagara. 

Prior to ordination I 

was a teacher. From 

Wycliffe College and 

U of T, I earned Mas-

ters of Divinity and 

Theology (preaching 

and worship) and 

Doctor of Ministry 

degrees. My thesis 

concerned an Orien-

tation to Mission in 

the Anglican Church. 

I also have an abiding 

interest in childrenõs 

ministry. Ralph and I 

now live in Guelph 

having farmed near 

Elora until a year 

ago. 

St. Johnõs is in a time 

of transition. God is 

guiding a process to 

bring new clerical 

leadership. Please 

pray for your parochi-

al Committee who are 

working hard to find 

the right person to 

serve this parish.  

 

Barbara+  

Common 

Supplications  

Message from Interim Minister  
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*The names on the quilt are:  Irene Watt, Joan Tolton, Lois Harrington, Olive Kitchen, Pa-

tricia Scott, Alice Frankish, Jean Harrington, Ethel Moynihan, Helen Wissler, Gary Devlin, 

Eleanor Watt, Charlotte Corbett, Marie Moynihan, Lillian Trilesky, Patricia Plyley, David 

Watt, Dora Tolton, Lenore Hutchinson, Mary Scott, Hazel Gibson, Gladys Loat, Gertrude 

Jefferies, Elaine Macdonald, Nancy Loat, Rilla Evans, Flossie Copson, Freda Devlin, Jean 

Pattison, Hilda Thompson, Eva Burt, Elizabeth Rankin, Kathleen Plyley, Edith Tolton, 

Edith Broome, Ruth Harrington, Dorothy Jefferies, Ella Scott, Muriel Spicer, Edith Reyn-

olds, Elizabeth, Harris, Annie Lee, Eleanor Mock, Ruth Pepplow, Helen Hergert, Roberta 

Arthur, Pearl Moore, H. L. Moynihan, Dorothy Fraser, Grace Watkins, Mary Jane Pattison, 

May Edwards, Hilda Tomkins, Jennifer Plyley, Norah McCully, Margaret Bilhough, Susan 

Reynolds.  

Submitted by Susan Edwards  

In late June we gathered to bid 

Rev. Gordon Walls farewell and 

welcomed Rev. Barbara Sykes as 

our new Interim Rector. The Min-

istry of òInterim during transi-

tionó includes a very steep learn-

ing curve as well as considerable 

patience and skill - it is a special 

gift. We are very blessed by Bar-

baraõs leadership, her experience 

in Interim Ministry and her com-

mitment to St Johnõs! 

The Search Committee has been 

very busy over the summer as we 

prepare for another set of inter-

views and parish visits in Sep-

tember. The Committee is very 

encouraged by the responses to 

the job reposting on the National 

and Diocesan web sites as well as 

the continued support of the 

Bishop and his staff. Many 

thanks to the Lay Delegates, Su-

san Brown, Ellen Pearson and 

Ian Rice who continue to work 

with the Wardens and Deputy 

Wardens in this work.  

Welcome to Lynne Jelokhani who 

has stepped in to role of trainer 

and mentor for the Portage aco-

lytes. This special role requires a 

significant time commitment and 

we are grateful to her for this 

important work.  

Congratulations to John and Bar-

bara Hamilton who were the re-

cipients of the 2017 Florence 

Nightingale Award. This award, 

which was presented at the July 

16th Festival Sunday Service rec-

ognizes their extensive and long 

term volunteer service to the 

community, St. Johnõs and to the 

Elora Festival.  

We are grateful to Wendy 

Donohue who has taken on the 

role of Coffee Hour Coordinator 

at the eleven oõclock service. If 

you would like to assist Wendy, 

please be donõt bashful, call the 

church office to let us know that 

you would be willing to help.  

The Parish Photo Directory pro-

ject continues to be very well re-

ceived - so much so, that another 

round of photo days is planned in 

September. The Directory will be 

an invaluable aid to our new Rec-

tor and we encourage everyone to 

participate if possible. Thank you 

to Margaret Sherk and her team 

who continue to do a stellar job 

keeping the project organized and 

on track.  

Wardenõs Message 
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Please help us to stay connected!  

 We would like to update our e -mail files to ensure that you receive information 

from St Johns in a timely fashion. If you are not currently receiving e -mails it 

may be that we need to update our files. Please send Linda Coultes an e -mail at 

lmcoultes7@gmail.com 

mailto:lmcoultes7@gmail.com


I know that some of you 

are looking forward to get-

ting further information 

on the procedures leading 

up to the erection of the 

church on its present lo-

cation, but because I have 

heard from former mem-

bers and relatives of for-

mer members of the õ44 

Club, I decided to contin-

ue with that subject.  

Donõt worry, the church 

did get built ð patience.  

On January 8 th , 1947 the 

members of the õ44 Club 

decided to make an auto-

graph quilt charging 25¢ 

per name.  Quilting was 

done during several meet-

ings from February to May 

and also at home to speed 

up the process.  On June 

25 th  Mrs. R. J. Devlin 

(Freda) had her name 

drawn as the winner of 

the completed quilt.  

A few months ago Clare 

Johnston, a former mem-

ber of the õ44 Club, men-

tioned to me that she had 

a quilt that had been 

made by the õ44 Club but 

she had no idea when it 

was made or how she end-

ed up with it.  She gave it 

to me to help solve the 

mystery. Could this be the 

1947 quilt?  

Reading through many 

years of Minute Books 

and Financial Reports is 

not an easy task.  The 

handwriting of the meet-

ing minutes changed with 

the appointment of new 

secretaries with some us-

ing pen and ink, some 

pencil and later on, ball-

point pen.  But an entry 

dated January 9 th , 1972 

read as follows:  òA sug-

gestion was made to make 

a name quilt.  Freda 

Devlin offered to bring to 

the next meeting one 

made by the club a num-

ber of years ago.ó  Bingo!  

The quilt I have is not the 

first rendering.   

As well, when I went back 

to the 1947 minutes I dis-

covered that on January 

22 nd  of that year and entry 

read that permission was 

granted to purchase 10 

yards of broadcloth for the 

back of the quilt.  The 

quilt I have is backed with 

flannelette.  This was an-

other clue proving that 

the quilt with 56* names 

on it, is not the original.  

But this does not dimin-

ish the value of the quilt 

as a piece of St. Johnõs 

history.  The women who 

made both of these quilts  

also made numerous do-

nations, both tangible and 

monetary to the Sunday 

School and the church it-

self.  Monies for a new 

roof, carpeting, painting of 

the church, restoring and 

refurbishing the Church 

Hall (the former Baptist 

Church on Henderson 

Street), Christmas ham-

pers for the occupants at 

the local House of Refuge 

and Industry (now the 

Wellington County Muse-

um), communion wafers, 

picnics, dinners, purchas-

ing material for and the 

making of choir gowns 

and other vestments, etc.  

Almost every year there 

were monetary donations 

to the St. Johnõs Restora-

tion Fund as well as to St. 

Johnõs Church. 

The dilemma I face now, is 

what to do with the quilt.  

I believe the most appro-

priate place for it to hang 

is in the meeting room of 

the Parish Centre where 

the Quilters and Knitters 

meet.  It will serve as a re-

minder that there have 

been hard working wom-

enõs groups at St. Johnõs 

for many years providing 

for the needs of the par-

ish, and hopefully they 

will continue to be active 

in the future.  

St Johnõs in History - #11  
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in Thompson Hall. The time is 

6:00 p.m. with dinner at 6:30 

p.m. The cost is $15.00.  Our 

On Monday, Sept. 18th 

at 6:30 pm the fall Bible 

study will begin in the 

Parish Centre.   We'll be 

looking at 2nd Corinthi-

ans this fall, under the 

guidance 

of Canon Robert Hulse, 

so please mark your 

calendars.   New mem-

bers are more than 

welcome. 

speaker is Elizabeth Burrows 

who is the founder of Jewels Un-

der the Kilt. A recipient of the 

Premierõs Agri-Innovation Excel-

lence Award, Elizabeth will share 

her adventures as a novice nut 

and fruit farmer and how that 

lead to a line of food products.  

If you are planning to attend 

please let us know by e -mailing 

Nancy Scott at 

knance@sentex.net or by phone 

at 846-0517. 

We meet monthly to share a deli-

cious meal, great conversation 

and much laughter. There is al-

ways an interesting speaker. Eve-

ryone is welcome and we are de-

lighted to have members of the 

broader community join us - if 

you need a ride just let us know!  

Our first dinner of the fall season 

is scheduled for September 20 th  

The Parish of St. Johnõs has 

been greatly served by our 

interim ministers - first Fr. 

Gordon Walls and more re-

cently Rev. Barbara Sykes.   

As our interim ministers 

have been contracted as 

less than full time, we have 

experienced some short 

term cost savings in the ar-

ea of Rectorõs Salary. 

We encourage all Parishion-

ers to continue their offer-

ings at their usual rate, as 

if we were paying the salary 

of a full time rector.  By 

maintaining a constant lev-

el of giving, we may rely 

less on general fund endow-

ment income to cover ongo-

ing overhead expenses and 

free up those valuable re-

sources for future costly ac-

cessibility renovations to 

the Church building.  

Thank you for your ongoing 

generosity and support . 

A Message from the Corporation and the Treasurer  

Fall Bible Study  

Ladies Dinner Group  
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òOur speaker is Elizabeth 

Burrows who is the founder of 

Jewels Under the Kilt.ó 

mailto:knance@sentex.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following is a brief re-

port on the status of this 

yearõs major projects. De-

tails on the projects and 

people involved were pro-

vided in the May B & P re-

port to Common Supplica-

tions.  

 

1) Stained Glass Window 

Repair and Restoration:  

The wet spring and sum-

mer has caused havoc 

with the timeline for 

this project. The pair of 

nave windows next the 

organ pipes have now 

been restored, the last of 

the nave windows. The 

bell tower work left from 

last year (north ventila-

tor, 2 wooden quatre-

foils, treatment of inside 

of louvres) will be done 

over the next few weeks.  

2) Window Wells into 

Church Kitchen:  Work 

pouring concrete wells and 

scraping, painting and cov-

ering the window frames 

was completed by late June.  

 

3) Columbarium:   Scraping 

and painting the wooden 

lattice fence was completed 

in mid -June. Three flood 

lights (each 8 watt LED) on 

a timer were installed soon 

after.  

4) Parish Centre Gas -fired 

Hot Water Furnace in the 

Original Section:  Savard 

Mechanical, our current 

maintenance provider, in-

stalled the new high -

efficiency system in August. 

Savard will also do the pa-

per work so we receive a 

Union Gas rebate of $1,000!  

Thompson Hall, starting at 6 
pm. 
Submitted by, Colin Fox 

The St. Johnôs Menôs Club will 
be starting off the fall season 
with a talk by a former U.S. 
Marine of the Viet Nam era 
and author, Jim Trautman, 
who has written a fascinating 
book on the Pan Am Flying 
Boats that graced the skies in 
the 1930ôs ushering in luxuri-
ous intercontinental travel. His 
talk will be accompanied by a 
DVD of these vintage planes 
as well as a display of Pan Am 
memorabilia. 

In the months ahead, weôre 
looking forward to a talk on 
that fascinating creature, the 
orangutan; on one of Canadaôs 
leading construction compa-
nies, Aecon, from one of our 
members, Gerry Hill; and Phil-
ip Legge of Legge Fitness on 
how to keep fit without spend-
ing a lot of money on ma-
chines. New members are wel-
come on the first Wednesday 
of the month for dinner and 
conversation at St. Johnôs 

Property and Building Report  

St. Johnõs Menõs Club 

Page 5 

Caption describing pic-
ture or graphic. 

5) Church and Parish Cen-

tre Gardens:   Thanks to 

our garden volunteers and 

abundant rain, the parish 

gardens have looked lovely 

over the summer. Special 

thanks to Dawn McClure 

for creating 2 new gardens 

on the north side of the 

Church, improving the 

walk to the columbarium 

greatly!  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Walter Langford  



The Primateõs World Relief and Development Fund 
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Harvest Tea 
at the Butterfly Garden 

St. James Anglican Church, 171 Queen St. E, Fergus 
 

Wednesday, Sept. 20, 2.00 ï 4.00 pm 
In support of 

 
Famine Relief and Rehabilitation in South  

Sudan 
 

  

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Please support this joint endeavor of St. Johnõs and St. James and bring your friends, 
family and neighbours to enjoy good company, delicious refreshments in beautiful sur-
roundings, all for a most worthy cause.  For contributing cookies or squares, please 
phone Nancy (846 0517), for helping to serve phone Helen (843 1846).  
 
 
 
October 15 is PWRDF Sunday 
Our focus this year will be PWRDFõs work in Canada, specifically in Pikangikum. Our 
speaker at the 9.00 and 11.00 am services will be Dave Steeves.  The following ex-
tract of a 2015 report in the Toronto Star introduces the situation at Pikangikum and 
the speakerõs involvement in the past six years.  Please make sure to hear Daveõs re-
ports and to contribute generously to PWRDF.  
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ñOntario professionals volunteer time, money to help remote On-
tario First Nation 
JENNIFER HOUGH Special to the Star, Thu., Jan. 1, 2015 

 
In the heart of Torontoôs financial district, the domain of lawyers, stockbrokers and investment bank-
ers, Bob White is chairing a conference call. 
ñItôs minus-14 here today,ò Pikangikumôs school principal, Melanie 
Doyle, tells the room. ñSome of kids are coming to school with just a 
hoody.ò  
 
This is a meeting of the Pikangikum Working Group, a gathering of 
Ontario professionals who give their time and dime to assist a re-
mote, fly-in First Nation community, 400 kilometres northwest of 
Thunder Bay. It is a settlement of about 2,800 people who live in 
450 homes, most of which have no running water or indoor toilets. 
Everything in the working group is done in consultation with the 
community, based on needs and what the group thinks is achieva-
ble. 
 
Last month, White, who started the group, sat in very different surroundings, in a three-bedroom  
house in Pikangikum, home to 13 people ð three generations of a family. As seven children scamp-
ered around the spotless kitchen, bright-eyed and bushy-tailed, their aunt Roberta Turtle, relayed the 
impact that running water, installed by the Toronto-based volunteers, has on everyday life. The chil-
dren are healthier now, they are clean; thereôs no more trekking outside in freezing temperatures to 
use the outhouse, or collect water from standpipes dotted around the community. 

 
The plight of Pikangikum came to Whiteôs attention, along 
with the rest of Canada, in 2011 when the chief coroner of On-
tario released a report on a spate of youth suicides. It pointed 
to many social challenges: deep-seated poverty; crowded, sub-
standard housing, food and water insecurity; and substance 
abuse among the youthé. 
 ñIt was devastating to read about these youth suicides. But 
what I felt was missing from the report was sustainable com-

munity development. I thought, thatôs something I can help with. The first thing we had to do was 
come face to face with chief and council and find out directly from them what their needs were.ò 
White recruited professionals he thought could help. Among them Dave Steeves, a retired IBM exec-
utive from Markham. Steeves is in charge of fundraising, and after an initial meeting with the com-
munityôs chief and council back in 2011, it was agreed to create a 
water installation project. 
The cost for 10 homes was approximately $250,000. The bulk of the 
money came from the Anglican Primateôs World Relief 
and Development Fund. More was raised through St. 
Paulôs Anglican Church and Timothy Eaton United Church in To-
ronto. The rest came from Paulôs private donors. The federal gov-
ernment invested approximately $40,000 to train Pikangikum 
workersé.ò 
 
In 2017 the second phase of bringing running water and 
sanitation to ten additional homes was begun. Again, PWRDF is the principal fun-
der and Humanity for Humanity Manitoba is a main partner in the design and construc-
tion.   Dave Steeves has a lot to tell!  



Report of ACTS work in Uganda 
 
Thank you all who have donated to 
ACTS water pipeline building in 
Uganda. The field report below has 
just come in. We currently have a 
matching of donations through a 
private funder in Vancouver if you 
would like to make a donation with 
your weekly envelope, marked ñFor 
Ugandaò. 
 
Judy-Anne Chapman 
(519-579-2996; jachap-
ma@aol.com) 

Services resume on Sep-

tember 10th at 9:30 am.  

The restoration of the Dray-

ton Chapel has continued 

this summer with the in-

stallation of a new gas fur-

nace (the old oil tank is 

gone!) and air conditioner 

(so the Rector Emeritus 

doesnõt get over heated).  

The high altar and reredos 

from St. Georgesõ, Harris-

ton, are now in place 

(Bishop Ralph has agreed to 

dedicate the Altar and oth-

er furnishings recently do-

nated, later this fall.)  

I hope your summer is are going well. Iôm just wrapping up a few weeks here in the field and wanted to send a 
short note while here to help give a sense of where your gifts are going. Itôs been a long, great trip and Iôm 
ready to head home. Iôve attached a few pics here and would be happy to send more over once I get to better 
internet. 
 
Our team set up here earlier last week as we break ground on the next project in Nkomero, Uganda.  Over 200 
+ volunteers will come out to dig, clear brush and haul cement. Today they started around the source - the 
foundation for it all. Women with kids on their backs, men up to their knees in mud.. the sheer physical nature 
of it all is staggering. When finished (Dec) this system will go on to provide a lifetime of clean, safe water for 
4000 +. This is where your giving recently has gone towards.  
 
Yesterday I had the chance to visit Kicuzi - the project that weôre planning for next (Jan 1). This is probably the 
most ambitious weôve undertaken - certainly in a post government era. Iôll send more pics when I get to better 
internet, but the sheer size of the geography that this will cover is é incredible. I met Juliette (pic below) who 
currently walks 3KM down a hill to fetch water from this stream. She does this twice a day, and spends the oth-
er time scavenging for beans and caring for her 4 year old daughter. I asked her what difference clean water 
would make for her and she smiled and said ñitôd change everything.ò  
 
I should probably make my way through security now but I do hope you guys are doing well and thanks again 
for your support of this work. 
 
Jeff 

Report of ACTS work in Uganda  

Christ Church, Drayton  
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and Anomalies in An-

glicanism)  

PS 

William is a lively and 

stimulating speaker.  

Mark your calendars 

now.   

 

The Revõd T.W. Smyth 

Lecture will be given 

this year by the Very 

Revõd William 

McKeachie, Dean 

Emeritus of South Car-

ol ina.  Wil l iam has led 

a very distinguished life 

both as Dean of the Bal-

timore Cathedral and 

as an outstanding theo-

logian.  He is a member 

of The Prayer Book So-

ciety (USA) and co -

author of  òThe Balti-

more Declarationó. 

The Lectures will be 

held in the Parish Cen-

tre on Saturday, Octo-

ber 28th, 10:30 am to 

12 noon, with luncheon, 

and then 1 pm to 2:30.  

(Lunch will be provid-

ed). 

Each lecture will be fol-

lowed with a chance for 

questions and  discus-

sion. 

The title of the lecture 

is òTrue Religion and 

Virtueó (Affirmations 

 

The Smyth Lecture 2017  

Parish Pictorial Directory  
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